
 

 

 

 

 

May 21, 2012 

Moultonborough Heritage Commission 
Moultonborough Town Offices 

 
 Present: Cristina Ashjian, Jean Beadle, Mark Borrin, Bruce Worthen 

 Excused: Ed Charest, Norman Larson 
 Public: None 
  
 
Chair Cristina Ashjian called the meeting to order at 5:40 PM, and the Minutes of the last 
Commission meeting on March 19, 2012 were approved without changes. 
  

Cristina announced that Moultonborough had been successful with its grant application for a 

Plan NH Community Charrette. The charrette (focus Moultonborough Village revitalization) will 

take place on Friday, July 20
th

 (midday onward, with public input session in the evening) and 

Saturday, July 21
st
, with the final presentation mid-afternoon. The Town needs to solicit 

donations to cover the $5,000 contribution to Plan NH for associated costs of the report and 

exercise. More information and publicity for this event will be forthcoming in June. 

 

The Commission received updates on the Master Plan Implementation Committee (next meeting 

6/25/12, 5:30 PM) and the painting of the Moultonborough Town House / Middle Neck School 

(to be completed by the 4
th

 of July).  Additionally, the Commission reviewed the status of Lakes 

Region area historic properties currently on the market and briefly discussed proposed porch 

renovations to the Bernow/Troop Family LLC property on Sheridan Road.  

 

A discussion of ongoing programs and projects for 2012 ensued.  The HC unanimously approved 

its work plan for 2012.  The draft Demolition Review Ordinance, prepared in 2011 with Planner 

Bruce Woodruff, will be reviewed in June by the Planning Board and by other relevant parties.  

The Roxmont Project Archaeology field school originally scheduled for June 2012 was 

cancelled; however, the Division of Historical Resources team will conduct a site survey on May 

31
st
.  Cristina will keep the HC informed as more information becomes available. 

 

 

The next HC meeting will be at 5:30 PM on Monday, June 18
th

.
 

 
  
Motion: Bruce moved to adjourn at 6:35 PM 
  Jean seconded. 
  Motion Carried – Unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jean Beadle, Secretary, Heritage Commission 


